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VOLUNTARY ANNOUNCEMENT

Approval from the Stock Exchange to proceed with
the proposed Spin-off and separate Listing of the Inspection Business

Reference is made to the announcement of the Company dated 29 August 2022 regarding the
proposed spin-off of the Group’s inspection business for separate listing on the A-share market
(the “Announcement”). Unless otherwise defined, terms used in this announcement shall have the
same meanings as those defined in the Announcement.

The board of directors (the “Board”) of the Company is pleased to announce that, in relation to the
Company’s plan for the proposed spin-off and separate listing of the Group’s inspection business,
the Company has received written approval from the Stock Exchange that based on the information
provided by the Company, the Listing Committee agreed the Company may proceed with the
proposed spin-off under Practice Note 15 of the Listing Rules.

Getting approval from the Stock Exchange on the proposed spin-off marks a critical milestone in
the Company’s execution of the plan for the proposed spin-off and separate listing. This signifies
that the proposed spin-off can now proceed smoothly. The Company will continue to firmly
execute its long-term strategy of asset securitization, taking into account the overall capital market
conditions, and proceed the listing project in compliance with relevant laws, regulations, and the
Listing Rules. Further announcements will be made when appropriate.

Shareholders and investors should note that the proposed spin-off is subject to market
conditions and approvals of the relevant authorities and may or may not proceed,
shareholders and investors are reminded to exercise caution when dealing in the securities of
the Company.
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